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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
September 27, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Lori Boris, Deidre Breslin, Jim Clynes, Lorraine Johnson, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): George Fuchs, Helene Simon, 
Public Member (Excused): Lori Levin 
Total Attendance:  24
A. Discussion of Re-Zoning for Community District 8 
The Committee has been informed that Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) will be sent a proposal for re-zoning of Community District 8 (CD8) by the Department of Education (DOE) by the end of October.  The CEC is responsible for acting on these proposals and conducting public hearings.  There are two reasons why CD8 needs rezoning: 1) PS 267, a new school which started in September, with 3 kindergarten classes, is being temporarily housed in 
PS 158.  It will eventually move to 63rd Street when PS 59’s new school is ready in September 2012. So we have a school with no zone.  2) PS 151 is in a temporary location and depending on the size and location of their new permanent school the size of the zone may need to change.
Elizabeth Rose sent information given to the CECD2 to the CB and it was distributed to those present.  It is also attached to these minutes.  Distributed was the current zoning map for the CD8; the proposed zoning map submitted last year and not approved by the CEC, as they felt more time was needed to gather information; and a chart with figures on the zoned students for CD8 from the years 07/08 projected to 10/11. Elizabeth also said changing the zoning lines will not necessarily guarantee we will not have wait lists in some schools, but it should make the zones more evenly balanced then they are now.  
Sarah Chu and Shino Tanikawa, both members of the CECD2, attended the meeting and described the purpose of the Council and its role in rezoning. The Council is made of 11 members, 2 are appointed by the Borough President and 9 are elected by the school parents. Then the elected candidates are chosen by the PTA President, Secretary and Treasurer for a final selection. After this year’s election, the State changed the rules and now one of the CEC board members must be the parent of a child with a specialized education plan and one must qualify with a child in English as a second language program.  If a Council member has three unexcused absences he/she must resign. The scheduled monthly meetings are held at 333 7th Avenue, 7th Floor at 6:30 pm, and are generally the 3rd or 4th Wednesday of the month.  They serve light dinner and provide baby sitting services for parents that need it.
The main mandate for the CEC is to act on re-zoning; conduct hearings; and accept, reject or make suggestions for changes to the plan submitted by DOE.  Last year’s plan for CD8 was not accepted and instead the CEC suggested the DOE incubate a new grade school, PS 267, which would eventually occupy the current PS 59 space on 63rd street. Sarah and Shino explained that if new zones are set up children or siblings that will follow, will remain in their existing school even though they may no longer be zoned for that school.  They also said it is the policy of the DOE not to split up siblings. If the CECD2 approves a plan before February 2011, it will take affect in September 2011.
Last year they completed a successful re-zoning downtown for two new schools. Now CD8 needs to be re-zoned and the group that composed the Zoning Committee of the CEC had started to collect birthrate data from the Department of Health and was looking to collect information on new construction and the number of possible future children that would be attending school in our community district. Current student population in a school is not the best indicator of future school enrollment since the birth rate development on the UES has grown significantly each year for the past few years.  Members of the community who have attended CECD2 meetings observed that the CECD2 seems to be at an impasse as to whether the Zoning Committee still exists and if there is a need for one.  The Board Members are evenly divided on the issue.  This presents a problem to CD8, because we want the Zoning Committee to continue its work and do the same kind of fine job they did for lower Manhattan for the UES.
A group of parents from CECD2 sent a petition around asking people to sign on stating:

“We members of the concerned public of District 2 would like to urge you in the strongest terms to reinstitute as soon as possible a zoning committee with the following mandate: to compile data, canvass public opinion, and propose potential zoning solutions to the CEC until such time as District 2 is comprehensively re-zoned.”

Elizabeth Rose made clear that the Community Board can have its own voice in this process.  It seems the biggest problem is how to reach out to all the future parents and the parents of non-school age children that the school they are zoned for today may not be the school they are zoned for in the future. It is important to reach out to these people for them to know about the hearings so they may attend and make their voices heard on what is proposed by the DOE
B. Update on PS 267

They started the school year at their temporary location at PS 158 with 3 Kindergarten sections.

The school is not overcrowded and could probably accommodate some more children.

This school will eventually move to 63rd Street, where PS 59 is temporarily housed.

C. Discussion of Wait Lists

Every student in Community District 8 had a seat when school started in September. There were no wait list parents in attendance at the meeting to get any feedback.

D. Update 2nd Teacher/Aid in the Classroom
Dan Pasquini of Councilmember Garodnick’s Office
 said they spoke with the DOE/unions in August and they were busy preparing for school.  They requested he follow up at this time.  So hopefully there maybe some sort of answer for our next meeting.
E. Update on Gifted & Talented (G&T)
PS 217 on Roosevelt Island
There was one Kindergarten class of 17 students and one First Grade class of 20 students (3 of the First grade students are from Manhattan).


PS 198


The principal decided to have two Kindergarten sections with 14 students in each. Next year the 

DOE may decide to combine the classes—but that is still under consideration.


There is one PTA for the G&T and the balance of the classes at PS 198.
F. Future Meeting Dates
October: Monday, October 25th
November:  Thursday, November 18th
December:  Monday, December 20th
G. Old/New Business 
Councilmember Jessica Lappin sent a very good email on a topic the committee discussed and passed a resolution on – to remind parents to request of their principals that sex education be taught as part of the curriculum.  The curriculum exists but it is up to the individual principals to decide if it will be taught.  You can call Councilmember Lappin’s office for a copy of the email.
The NY Road Runners are having a Youth Jamboree on Saturday, October 16th at Ichan Stadium, Randall’s Island from 7:45 AM to 4 PM for children ages 4 to 15. It is FREE TO ALL.  For more information you can go to www.nyrrf.org or email: jamboree@nyrr.org or call 646-758-9675.

Deidre Breslin gave a brief report on Senator Liz Krueger’s Community Forum on Education on September 21st.  The keynote Address “What is an Educated Citizen” by Dr. David Steiner, who is President of the University of the State of NY and Commissioner of Education. He stressed the importance of curriculum for an individualized education.  The other speakers were Dr. Stephan Brumberg Professor of Education at Brooklyn College and the Graduate Center and Ms. Clara Hemphill writer, editor and public school parent dedicated to informing other parents about NYC’s public schools. There was a panel discussion and a Q& A afterward.  Deidre said it was very informative.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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